
Greetings Dolphin Family,  

We are off to a great start.  We are in the process of distributing our students’ individual digital devices.  What a 
fantastic benefit our District has offered us!  Each child will have their own device for home and school use.  Our 
Technology Specialist, Instructional Coaches, and teachers are working diligently to complete this process and to 
plan for increased use of technology in their daily lessons.   

We received our FSA scores from the State.  These scores include English Language Arts (ELA) and Math for grades 
3-5 and Science for grade 5.   Statewide decreases were expected considering the number of students who could not 
attend school face to face during the 2020-21 school year.  However, Lakeview defied the odds and produced some 
remarkable outcomes!  Third Grade Reading lead the charge!  Below is the summary of that data.  It is extraordinary!  

• Only 8 non-charter, District, elementary schools experienced an increase in the percentage of 3rd grade 
students scoring at a Level 3 or higher.  

• Lakeview had the 3rd largest increase of 9% moving from 50% to 59% proficient.  
• After applying the "school grade rules" to the data, Lakeview tied for the highest increase of 10% moving 

from 53% to 63% proficient.   

In other State assessed grades and subjects, our students did much better than expected for a pandemic year, and 
when compared to other Osceola County K-5 schools, Lakeview consistently performs at the top.   

 #1 Using State FSA data, percentage of LVES students scoring at Levels 3-5  

Grade  ELA  Math  Science  
3 59 58  

4 45 44  

5 51 59 54 
 
#2 Using State FSA data, LVES compared to 25 District K-5 schools: 
 
Grade  ELA Ranking  Math Ranking  Science Ranking  
3 8th 5th   

4 9th 9th   

5 6th  3rd 4th  

I would like to thank our teachers, staff, parents, and students for remaining calm and carrying on during the surge in 
COVID 19 cases in our community.  To date our numbers are as follows:  

 Exposed and Quarantined  Tested Positive  
Students  149 21 
Staff 20 11 

Fortunately, all have recovered or are recovering well and returning to school after their quarantine time.  We will 
continue to follow the strictest guidelines put forth by our Federal and State governments and our District School 
Board. We encourage mask wearing with parental approval, as well as healthy habits and spacing during the school 
day.  

I am looking forward to another great year with our Lakeview Dolphins leading the way to success!  

In your service,  

Dr. Cleveland  
 
 



The following teachers are continuing to work toward completion of required certifications and at this 
time are considered Out of Field: 
 
Mr. Carlos Baez – Elementary K-6, ESE K-12, ESOL-Elementary 
Ms. Niurka Delgado – PreK/Primary 
 
The following teachers are currently Out of Field and working towards their certification in ESOL 
Elementary: 
 
Mr. Carlos Baez 
Ms. Robbin Baldwin 
Mrs. Abigail Cavina 
Ms. Angelin Gonzalez 
Mrs. Jenna Lawrence 
Ms. Riley Molnar 
Ms. Lindsey Oxenrider 
Mr. Reggie Perez Molina 
 

 

 

 


